
     
    

    
 

  
 

            
            

 
             

    
 

             
  

 
            

             
     

 
            

              
                 

                  
  

              
 

             
         

 
              

     
 

             
              

            
               
                 

              
     

 
 
 

TITLE 11—DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY 
Division 45—Missouri Gaming Commission 

Chapter 5—Conduct of Gaming 

PROPOSED AMENDMENT 

11 CSR 45-5.080 [Authorized Suppliers] Purchases of Gaming Equipment and Supplies. The 
commission is amending the title, purpose statement, and section (1). 

PURPOSE: This amendment adds additional types of gaming equipment which must be purchased 
from licensed suppliers. 

PURPOSE: This rule establishes [authorized] the items that must be purchased from licensed 
suppliers. 

(1) Chips, tokens, dice, playing cards [and], shufflers, progressive controllers, electronic gaming 
devices, associated systems, and associated equipment may only be purchased from a licensed 
supplier of those items. 

AUTHORITY: sections 313.004[, 313.805] and 313.807, RSMo 2016, and sections 313.800 and 
313.805, RSMo Supp. [1993]2024.* Emergency rule filed Sept. 1, 1993, effective Sept. 20, 1993, 
expired Jan. 17, 1994. Emergency rule filed Jan. 5, 1994, effective Jan. 18, 1994, expired Jan. 30, 
1994. Original rule filed Sept. 1, 1993, effective Jan. 31, 1994. Amended: Filed Dec. 5, 2024. 

*Original authority: 313.004, RSMo (1993) and 313.805 and 313.807, RSMo 1991, amended 1993. 

PUBLIC COST: This proposed amendment will not cost state agencies or political subdivisions 
more than five hundred dollars ($500) in the aggregate. 

PRIVATE COST: This proposed amendment will not cost private entities more than five hundred 
dollars ($500) in the aggregate. 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING AND NOTICE TO SUBMIT COMMENTS: Anyone may file a 
statement in support of or in opposition to this proposed amendment via email to 
MGCPolicy@mgc.dps.mo.gov, or by mail to the Missouri Gaming Commission, Policy Section, PO 
Box 1847, Jefferson City, MO 65102. To be considered, comments must be received within thirty 
(30) days after publication of this notice in the Missouri Register. A public hearing is scheduled for 
February 18, 2025, at 10:00 a.m., in the Missouri Gaming Commission’s Hearing Room, 3417 
Knipp Drive, Jefferson City, MO. 
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